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April 18, 2016

Present:  	Kevin Trevillyan		Rick Messerschmidt		
		Joe Cory			Rod VanGenderen	
		James Barrett		Lucinda Stephenson
		Jason Wittgraf		
	
 Guest:  Ed Ames	

The meeting began at 4:01. Councilman Trevillyan facilitated the meeting and minutes were recorded by Peggy Englehart.  
1.  Review of Minutes from January 26, 2016 
 Approval of minutes

2.  Reports – Monthly/Quarterly Code Enforcement Reports – Joe Cory 
· Most complaints were snow related, fewer than last year due to the more mild winter. 
· Junk and debris complaints comprise the rest of incoming complaints.
· Grass complaints are starting to come in.
 

3.   Changes to Community Compliance and the plan going forward – 
  Joe Cory
· Joe reported that the change from Code Enforcement under the Police Department to Community Compliance under Public Works has taken place.  The emphasis will be more “conforming” than “enforcement” in the City’s approach to compliance to City Code by residents.  
· Due to the lengthy Civil Service hiring process, hiring of two full time Community Compliance Specialists will most likely not happen until mid July.
· Currently incoming issues are submitted in a variety of ways including by phone, yourGov, and the Service Desk.  Code violations have been recorded in EnerGov, which has limitations.  Mr. Cory demonstrated the use of yourGov as a method of eliminating Service Desk reporting and EnerGov.  Issues not related to Public Works or Community Compliance are referred to the appropriate department.
· Councilman Trevillyan stressed the importance of all departments using one software, resulting in information on all City properties being available in one location. 
· A meeting will be set up including IT, Development Services, Police and Public Works to discuss needs and software options.  The goal will be for the most effective software option to be in place prior to the hiring of new personnel.
· A Community Compliance Subcommittee Meeting will be scheduled in approximately one month to discuss resolution of the software issue.
· Joe Cory reported that the contract with our abatement contractor was renewed for an additional year at the same prices from last year.  Following completion of the next contract year the contract will need to go out for competitive bidding.
  
4.  Other Matters – None

5. Citizens Forum (each person will have 5 minutes to speak) – ALL
Ed Ames expressed several concerns including that his neighborhood is a unique part of town needing unique attention, that there is no dropdown for illegal parking when entering a Service Request from the website, and that Mr. Cory be given appropriate authority and support in his role for Community Compliance.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:42 by Councilman Kevin Trevillyan.
Respectfully submitted,

Peggy Englehart
Administrative Secretary
Public Works



